


EDITORIAL

The timing was perfect --- the day
before Thanksgiving break, we-the student
body-received an informative, concise memo
from Dean Carlson concerning a change in the
athletic program. Due to '"extremely limited
funding" golf, tennis, and track will no
longer exist as competitive sports at
Southern Tech.

My first reaction was one of regret.
Golf, tennis, and track are often sidetracked
in favor of other more popvlar team sports.
Thus, these extremely worthy teams never
seem to receive the recognition they deserve.
Now - without any exposure or recognition at
all, the chances of these ''secondary sports'
gaining ''more adequate sources of financial
support'" seem very slim indeed. I think
students may fail to realize that golf, track,
and tennis require just as many long, hard
training hours as basketball and baseball.
It doesn't seem fair to rank sports in order
of importance and only support the two at
the top when all five sports involve the
same amount of dedication.

My second reaction was to question the
validity of this decision. It never came
before the student body at large, even
though the athletic program receives all its
money from student athletic fees. To my
knowledge, the issue never came before the
SGA. Some students might not agree that
basketball and baseball should take precedence
over other established sports at STI. Some
students may feel a compromise is called for
and alternate recommendations should be
proposed. Some students may not care.But-
whatever the case, more enthusiasm could be
generated if more students had a chance to
voice their opinions on how the athletic
program should be conducted. After all --
it is our money.

NOTE: Some answers to these points were
developed at the last faculty meeting
as a result of Professor Wynn's
questions on the same topic. Later
issues of the STING will pursue the
subject further.

RPM

Joni Mitchell
-Hejira-
Asylum 7E-1087

Joni Mitchell has followed her largely
unsuccessful last album, '"The Hissing of
Summer Lawns' with a new album,''Hejira', that
has more potential than the last album. She
has always been rather moody in her writings
and this album is no exception.

I think that it's easy to see tnat a little
bit of Ms. Mitchell goes into every one of her
songs. Some nice folks help her out on the
album, too. Names like Larry Carlton, Neil
Young, Tom Scott, and members of the L.A.
Express would be welcome on any album.
Finally, I would like to say that besides
this being the last RPM for the quarter, this
is also my last RPM, period. I am leaving
STI and I hope to have some other unlikely
suspect to write RPM. I would like to thank
Dana Lange for her support and Al Hunkin for
his continuing efforts for both the STING
and WSTB. My last suggestion to any or all
students interested in the media here at
school is to take English 304, 305 and join
the staff of the LOG, STING, or the radio
station, WSTB, or do anything to help the
school. Thank you.
Randy Tyndall
General Manager-WSTB
RPM record reviewer

Ed,==

Good-bye and good luck to you, Randy. You'll be
missed.

CONGRATULATIANS |

STI STUDENTS WIN WRITING CONTEST

The Cobb County Chamber of Commerce
initiated a quarterly contest for the best
letter written by Business Communication
classes at Southern Tech (English 112). The
first contest was won by Jeff Taylor for a
sales letter for possible use by the Cobb
County Tractor Company, and he will be
presented a US Savings Bond. Jeff Strickland
won honorable mention for his letter
"'selling'' the Cobb Bank and Trust. Both are
night students in Professor Jo Pevey's class.
The other finalists include Phil Horton,
Bruce McBee, Richard Deininger, Paul Daukle,
Ron Bamksey, Jack Shuler, James Pogue,
Charles Matthews and Diego Bermudez.
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LETTERS
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To The Editor:

Excuse me, but I would like to con-
fuse the issue by using facts-for a
change! As chairman of Goat Day '76 com-
mittee I must take issue with a letter to
the Editor about the selection of the band.
Apparently the person who wrote the letter
did not like the band selection and de-
cides after Goat Day is past to make sug-
gestions. Further, they are of the
opinion that the band selection has been
lacking for several years.

It's the same old worthless gripes.

Fact #1: Goat Day plans were open
to any and all suggestions a full month
before Goat Day.

Fact #2: Only a couple of sugges-
tions were made from outside the committee.
Fact #3: Notice of Goat planning

and weekly status reports were given
weekly in the Sting and at SGA meetings
the month before Goat Day.

Of course, it is much easier to
wait until after the event and then gripe.

The person writing the letter goes
on to suggest people on campus are will-
ing to assist in selection of a band and
then deosn't have the gall to even sign
their own name.

Perhaps some will think my letter
harsh, but perhaps it will motivate a
few into making suggestions for events
for the rest of the year.

Once again any ideas or suggestions
for entertainment events will be gladly
accepted. Write them down and either
slide them under the SGA door (located
in the Library Lobby) or take them. to
the campus Post Office.

Scott Dobslaw
Student Body President

The STING staff wishes everyone a happy and
healthy holiday season.

Al






